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17 October 2023  

 

(By Email) 

 

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre 

London, UK 

 

Attn: BHRRC - Asia Desk 

 

 

 

Dear BHRRC, 

 

 

Updated adidas’ response re. Sanyuan Oversea, Myanmar 

Thank you for furnishing additional information on this case, including the reference to adidas 

as reportedly being a customer of this factory.  

 

As we have indicated, all suppliers producing for adidas must be authorized for use and are 

subject to a rigorous onboarding process, including technical performance assessments and 

labor audits. No orders can be placed without such an authorization. 

 

We have no record of this supplier ever producing for adidas. But given the alleged linkage, we 

have informed our Intellectual Property team about the case. They manage our counterfeit 

investigations. 

 

Thank you again for reaching out to adidas for a response. 

 

 

Sincerely,  
 

 
William Anderson  

Vice President, Global  

Social & Environmental Affairs 


